ERP CORE TEAM

Date:  April 5, 2010 @ 8:30 a.m.

Location:  Curris Center Stables

Submitted by:  Carla Thomas

Members Present:

Linda Miller

Brantly Travis



Anita Poynor




Carla Thomas



David Blackburn




Tom Hoffacker



Bob Pervine




Josh Jacobs



Lesa Harris




Tracy Roberts



Linda Myhill
Jackie Dudley



Lori Mitchum 

Members Absent:





None


Guests:

None

New Items:
· Cognos Consultant Status Report – Tracy reported development is completed and working on final test.  This does not mean the report is complete.  She also shared it appears the data in TEST and in TEST ODS is not the same.  We are committed to him for another two weeks.  It was the consensus of the group that Chandra needs to be told to concentrate on priorities one and two, complete those before continuing work on other reports.  LGM and Tracy and BDT agreed to go over to the Gatehouse to talk with Chandra following the CORE meeting this morning.  BDT suggested it might be useful to move a couple of the “completed” reports to PROD to see how they look.
· Grad Course Listing Numbers – It has been determined that 500 level, dual credit courses, must now be identified as either Graduate or Undergraduate level offering.  It was suggested that perhaps we re-number courses.  Per Bob, this was not well received by faculty.  A compromise of listing offerings as 500 and 500G (for graduate level).  Anita shared that her understanding of the issue, from working with McCoy and Fugan, is that Fugan is having issues in pulling information on graduate students.  Anita ran a Cognos report which provided the information Fugan needed.  Tracy said it is not only a reporting issue, but goes to transcripts and financial aid as well.  Also, it is on record the Council for Postsecondary Education has stated all 500 level courses are defined as undergraduate offerings for FTE purposes.  This has resulted in the university getting short-changed regarding graduate FTE for years.  Tracy said the CPE can accept up to five-digit course numbers.  It was decided that this is an academic issue and should be referred back to MART with a statement from CORE that the Banner system will handle a 4-digit #.  Bob felt this issue is not one that could be solved before/for Fall semester.  Would need to check with CPE regarding 4 digit numbers for sure, as well as DARWIN, degree audit, COESIS, BlackBoard, bookstore, USELECT, IIS, CEVIS, etc.  Tracy will check with CPE and will talk with Western to see how they are handling this issue.  Bob will contact Bonnie regarding how to go about moving this issue back to MART.
· RA Form – Core agreed that this form should be available to all MSU employees and we want to make the link more visible and more available.  Recommendation of making a semester channel with link to RA form on the Employee tab.
· Email List Serve or Distribution List – LGM and Tom H. will work together to try to come up with a manual update system.
· Request for New System from IIS (LGM) – LGM will send summary information out to Core.  Information Systems not in favor of this.
· Procedure for Updating MSU Email Addresses – Core is in agreement to change the data standards – no one outside of the email administrators should enter an MSU email manually.
· Generic User Email for Popcell – Logging in with a generic ID may give individuals access they normally do not have and also limits the ability to track who does what in the system.  It was felt that this issue would be better resolved by having an individual/office administrator that is copied on all popcells created within their area.
· Banner 8 (Dave McKenna & Mark Ballard) – Training is set up; securities from Production were cloned (may need some tweaking); we are current with Banner 8 upgrades and patches through March 31, 2010.  As you go through the documentation for version 8 you will see some updates (changes due to these parallel updated releases).  New Banner 8 bookshelf is available.  We will put on Blackboard.  Also refer to the SunGard support site for additional information/manuals.  Test group needs to go through release guides and develop a list of functionality needed and who needs what accesses.  These updates are only through INB and SSG; at this time can only access it through the blue page.  It was asked when we would clone again?  It will take several days (two weeks plus/minus).  Our current testing would be much more efficient with more current data.  Potential clone tentatively set for week of April 19th.  Dave McKenna suggested that initial Banner 8 testing focus on object changes and access securities.  Individuals should test data in addition to functionality.  He also questioned how individuals wanted to go about tracking problems?  Who do they notify with problems?  BDT/Info Systems will look at form creation.  Core agreed there must be sign-off by areas that the individual systems have been tested.
· Summit --  One attending from Registrar (Tina Flener); two from Financial Aid, two from Human Resources, two from Admin Computing (BDT and D. Jeffress).  Construct a list of items you would like to know about and let LGM know and she will send it out.
· Transfer Evaluation Systems – Linda Scott attended a meeting in Frankfort.  Not an action item for Core.  This is an important issue institutionally and LGM just wanted to make sure everyone was aware.
· BDMS – Training sche3duled tomorrow for FinAid.  Has meeting with IS to set up Procurement as they are the only other office on campus that has a scanner and is ready.  PO for other scanners should go out this week.  Machines will be distributed when received and implementation schedules will be set up at that time.  Each area will need to follow retention schedule guidelines for records retention and disposition.
· Mentor Meetings – Stephanie is training this week on some of the new forms. Admin mentors have met twice.  Academic mentors have met once.  LGM will query the Academic mentors to see if there is a need for them to meet again/issues of concern they have.
· Direct Lending Update (Lori) – Email with changes should come to Core later today.  Has an appointment with MSU news to get the info out.  Because the bill has been signed, we must go with summer implementation.  NASPA is going to come up with some monies for training.  Would like to have the consultant come back for a week in August (Greg Ross).  Lori will come back to Core later in May with formal request to bring Greg back in August.
· Report Studio for Sheila Haley – LGM will call Jan to see if we have received the signed agreement.

· Mainframe Shutdown – Met with HR and Procurement.  Phyllis will meet with Student team this week.  Linda Scott has talked with FinAid.  BDT will meet with Finance and Payroll next.

· Note from BDT – Three patches that we have not installed.  He will be contacting areas regarding this.

· 1 – 2 – 3 process nightly beginning later this week.

· AppWorx Training from SunGard or in-house personnel?  Jackie thought the original training was taped.  LGM will see if she can find the tape.  In the mean time, BDT will check with Shawn Cooper and Linda Scott to get with Tracy and Tina.
Meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
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